Minutes of WayaHead Meeting on Monday 14 March 2011

Present: - Steve Hoyle (Chair), Fran Bailey, Pat Field, Tim Cole, Karen Hayday, Cristoph
Kratz, Davi Canning, Clare Blackey, Sophie McDougal, Garry King, Stella Massey.

In attendance: - Lars Hansen (Clerk).

1. Apologies for absence — Clir Dorothy Sutcliffe.

2. Declarations of interest in matters on the agenda — none were declared.
3. Minutes of meeting of WayaHead Group held on 17 January — agreed.
4. Matters arising: - as on the agenda.

5. Parish Plan Priorities for 2011

5.1. Blackshaw Head Play Area — The project was still looking for funding. Funds
raised at the Blackshaw Head BBQ on 29 April would go towards the Play Area. It
was also suggested that funding should be sought from Play England.

5.2. The Penn Village Green Application — Calderdale Council have arranged for a
public enquiry on either 4/5 or 10/11 May and appointed a barrister to preside and
make a recommendation to the Council.

5.3. Charlestown Community Garden/Allotments — The Parish council have made a
formal request for the land between the Woodman Inn and Ingle Dene previously
owned by the Parish Council to be transferred back from Calderdale Council for
use as allotments and a community garden. The proposal was discussed and it
was agreed to proceed.

5.4. Great Rock — Similarly the Parish Council have also made a formal request for the
land at Great Rock previously owned by the Parish Council to be transferred back
from Calderdale Council for use as public open space. The proposal was
discussed and it was agreed to proceed.

5.5. Blackshaw Broadband Community Initiative — It was reported that a group of
local residents were working on a grant application to Yorkshire Forward to
improve Broadband availability to the Blackshaw Community.

5.6. Dog fouling Poster Competition - The proposal involving both local schools was
discussed.

5.7. Improving Ingle Dean exit road — The severe danger of the exit from behind
Ingle Dene and the lack of a Safe Route to School was discussed. It was agreed to
arrange a meeting with the Road Safety Unit

5.8. Other issues — The new Hebden Bridge campsite at the New Delight is being
launched on 2 April at 12 noon to 3pm.

6. The involvement of Community Payback resources — The Clerk was asked to write
and ask if the workers could help to remove Balsam in the woods below Winters.

7. Report back from BEAT - The next meeting is on 13 April at the Sportsman and the
next newsletter would be in April and would be distributed with the Annual Parish
Newsletter.

8. Future Meetings — 20 June at The New Delight, 17 October at the Sportsman and 8
February 2012 at Stubbings Wharf.



